
     

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Pesticide Spraying – Grymes Hill, Livingston, 

Port Richmond, Randall Manor, Sunnyside, West Brighton,  

Ward Hill, and Westerleigh (August 3, 2010- August 4, 2010) 
 

The New York City Health Department plans to spray 

pesticide (Anvil 10+10) to reduce the number of mosquitoes in 

your neighborhood. 

� Whenever possible, stay indoors during spraying. 

� Some individuals are sensitive to pesticides. Persons with asthma or other respiratory 

conditions are especially encouraged to stay inside during spraying since there is a 

possibility that spraying could worsen these conditions. 

� Air conditioners may remain on.  If you wish to reduce the possibility of indoor 

exposure to the pesticides, turn fans and air conditioners off or set the air conditioner 

vent to the closed position, or choose the recirculate function. 

� Remove children's toys, outdoor equipment and clothes from outside areas. If toys are 

left outside, wash them with soap and water before using again. 

� Wash skin and clothing exposed to pesticides with soap and water. 

� Always wash your produce thoroughly with water before cooking or eating. 

� Anyone experiencing adverse reactions to pesticides should seek medical care or call 

the NYC Poison Control Center at (212) POISONS (764-7667). 

� For more information, Call 311 or Visit www.nyc.gov/health.  

Spraying will take place Tuesday, August 3, 2010 between the hours of 

8:15 P.M. and 6:00 A.M. the following morning, weather permitting 
 

• Alternative Spray Dates: Wednesday, August 4, 2010  between the hours of 8:15 P.M. and 6:00 A.M. 

the following morning, weather permitting 

Neighborhood Boundaries Zip Code 

Grymes Hill, Livingston, 

Port Richmond, Randall 

Manor, Sunnyside,  

West Brighton,  

Ward Hill, and 

Westerleigh 

Bordered by Bement Avenue, 

Forest Avenue and Victory 

Boulevard to the East; Kill Van 

Kull to the North; Jewett 

Avenue to the West; and Victory 

Boulevard to the South 

10301, 

10302, 

10310, 10314 



 

PROTECT YOURSELF AND YOUR 
COMMUNITY FROM MOSQUITOES 

 

� Mosquito repellents help prevent mosquito bites.  
Always read and follow the instructions provided 
on the repellent's label.  Use repellents that have 
been approved by the US EPA and the New York 
State Department of Environmental Conservation.  

 

� Wear long sleeves and pants outdoors in the 
evening and early morning, when mosquitoes are 
most active. 

 

� Eliminate standing water to keep mosquitoes 
from breeding. 

 

� For more information, visit nyc.gov/health, or call 
311. 

 

 
 
 
 


